GREAT  WOLFORD  PARISH  COUNCIL

The  Parish Clerk

Rowborough Lodge, Stretton-on-Fosse, Moreton-in-Marsh, GL56 9RE
Telephone: 01608 661157            Email: sue.finlay12@btinternet.com; clerk@greatwolfordparishcouncil.org.uk
GREAT WOLFORD ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2021
The Great Wolford Annual Parish Meeting was held on Wednesday 12th May 2021 at 7.30 pm in the church.  All Great Wolford residents were welcome to come and meet their elected Parish Councillors and to raise any issues relevant to the parish.
Present: Councillors Mathias, Green, Bryan, Wolverson and Murphy

Councillors Barker (WCC) and Whalley Hoggins (SDC)
Public: Steve Allely and Jacky Harding, Anne Simpson, Nick Rew
Minutes
APA2021.1
Welcome from the Chair: The Chair (Councillor Mathias) welcomed all those present to the meeting.

APA2021.2
Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on 21st May 2020:  The previous meeting was not held due to COVID-19 restrictions, so there were no minutes presented.
APA2021.3
Chairman’s Report: The Chair reported that there had been the intention in the previous year to join the Speed Watch and Supported Village initiatives, both of which had to be postponed due to COVID. The Speed Watch initiatives involved four people being trained in the use of speed guns and training took 1-2 days. However, no trainers were available. It was proposed that the council look into both these initiatives again. Councillor Whalley Hoggins suggested signing up on the Speed Watch course as soon as possible as there was a waiting list. 
The Chair reported that the PC had set up an email and contact list during the pandemic, whereby people who needed assistance could contact the group on care@greatwolfordparishcouncil.org.uk  and the email would be sent to several people to try and link  those needing help with someone able to supply the necessary assistance. It had been successful and the chair thanked all those who had been involved.

Various planning applications had been received during the year, generally non-contentious, and most were dealt with at PC meetings. Three had been controversial:

Paddock View Menage: the PC had concerns with the high level lighting, they also expressed concern over damage to trees along the boundary.  The council made comments on these points and the application was approved with conditions including no lighting.

Proposed Bungalow on the Todenham Road: This fell outside the village boundary. The owner had attended a previous meeting. The PC felt the application did not comply with SDC Structure Plan. As the owner was unable to prove the need for on-site housing nor that it was of exceptional architectoral value the application was not supported and was refused by SDC.
Wolford Woods Camping and Glamping site: The application proposed camping pitches, 3 glamping pods, and associated facilities. The PC had reservations regarding access and parking and made these known to planning. The application was approved with conditions attached.

The Chair hoped that the footpath repairs would materialise this year. Councillor Barker said that there was a large backlog, but that she could confirm that the footpath from Pepperwell to Nethercote was due to be repaired in the next year.
The council undertook a housing needs survey this year and found there was a need for 4 assorted houses.

Combined Unitary Councils had been delayed indefinitely.

The council had been asked to comment on the proposals by the boundary commission. Councillor Murphy had done work on this and commented for the council (to be covered in the ordinary meeting).

Fires at Four Shires Stone Farm: The Fire service has become involved in this problem now and the Council had a watching brief.

Fox and Hounds: This is an on-going matter. The village group who would like to buy the pub had a website which would go live in about 2-3 weeks. 
The previous clerk, Janet Piller, had sadly passed away last October; a new clerk was not appointed until December and in the interim councillors had assisted the Chair  A new Clerk has now been appointed (Sue Finlay)who has registered the PC for VAT and online banking, It is also now registered with ICO for GDPR.
The council had last held a face-to-face meeting last summer. Since then meetings have been held on Zoom This option has not been renewed by the government, but a consultation is taking place on this and the council would like the option to remain available.

APA2021.4
Financial Report: Deferred until ordinary meeting.
APA2021.5
For discussion:

(a)Traffic calming: It was decided that this should be restarted later in the year. Councillor Whalley Hoggins reminded the council that training was still necessary and a minimum of four people were required for a training session. She felt that sometimes the simplest solutions worked best. She felt that if a major culprit was parents driving to Kitebrook, it might be worth writing to the head teachers, asking them to remind parents of the speed limits and dangers on small country roads. She also knew of another village who bought and taxed an old car and parked it at the side of the road, forcing traffic to slow down. Councillor Barker favoured fake speed cameras or high vis jackets. Councillor Wolverson asked about flashing speed signs, but these need planning permission. The village would also have to cover the costs and they are very expensive.
(b) Neighbourhood Watch: Now replaced with the Supported Village initiative. It was proposed that this be done in conjunction with Little Wolford; it would need half the populations to sign up. Councillor Whalley Hoggins said she was willing to help facilitate this.
APA2021.6
Any other matters concerning the village. None
